NSW Government Response to the ‘2018 Review of the Annual Reports of
Oversighted Bodies’

In its report titled ‘2018 Review of the Annual Reports of Oversighted Bodies’ the
Committee on the Ombudsman, the Law Enforcement Conduct Commission and the
Crime Commission made four recommendations. The recommendations and the NSW

Government’s responses are articulated in the table below.

Committee Recommendation

NSW Government Response

1. That the NSW Government provides
additional funding to the Law
Enforcement Conduct Commission
for the remuneration of the new
positions of Commissioner for
Integrity, Commissioner for Oversight
and Chief Executive Officer.

This recommendation is noted.

2. That the NSW Government provides
additional funding to the Law
Enforcement Conduct Commission to
increase the number of staff in its
critical incident team.

This recommendation is noted.

3. That the Law Enforcement Conduct
Commission Act 2016 be amended to
enable the Commissioner for
Oversight to  conduct private
examinations.

This recommendation may be
considered as part of the statutory
review required by section 198 of the
Law Enforcement Conduct Commission
Act 2016.

4. That the Minister for Police consults
with relevant stakeholders regarding
the appropriateness of enabling the
Law Enforcement Conduct
Commission to undertake joint
investigations with the NSW Police
Force.

The Minister for Police will consult with
relevant stakeholders regarding the
appropriateness of enabling the Law
Enforcement Conduct Commission to
undertake joint investigations with the
NSW Police Force.




